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Southern State Community College 
January 2010 President’s Report to the Board of Trustees 

 Dr. Kevin Boys, President 

President’s Council 
I met with all of my direct reports on Tuesday to initiate our work together.   First, I must tell you how 

impressed I am with the quality of individuals that are here in these key positions.  They are energetic, 

quite competent in what they do, and genuinely committed to the work we do here.  I am certain that 

we will become a strong team.  Additionally, I have scheduled individual meetings with each for status 

reports on the major undertakings in each respective area.  I am also in the process of establishing some 
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Academic Affairs 

Semester Retreat 
As the college continues to move forward with semester conversion, perhaps the largest task is that of 

converting programs and curriculum from quarter to semester format.  This process is very complex as 

each program must meet Ohio Board of Regents guidelines as well as any third party accreditation 

requirements.  To help begin this process it was suggested by Division Coordinators that we host a 

Semester Retreat.  The purpose of which would be to allow time for faculty to work uninterrupted and 

collaboratively on the curriculum conversion. 

On December 9-
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Corporate and Community Services 

A report from Corporate and Community Services for November and December is attached.   

 

Attachments 

 Early College Options 

 Corporate and Community Services Report 
 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

Dean’s Report-Corporate and Community Services 

 November and December, 2009 

 

  

Truck Driving Academy 

 

 We are pleased to announce our preliminary count of students for calendar year 

2009 was 497, which is a record for a 12 month period.  We continued to demonstrate 

improved financial conditions compared to one year ago.  This year we had about a 

$60,000 surplus by the end of December, compared to a year ago when both 

November and December showed a deficit.  Our quarterly TDA in-service training 

for all TDA instructors was held December 11 at the Pondo Banquet Center her it 

Hillsboro.  The lunch portion of the day was combined with our CCS luncheon, 

where once a year we take time to get all Corporate and Community Services staff 

and contract people together at one time and thank everyone for their efforts during 



 

 

Community College.  A small sample of web-based training options will be offered in 



 

 

 

  

 

Service Corps Of Retired Executives 

 

 11/19 ± Russ Brewer attended the Board of Directors meeting of the   

 Brown County Chamber of Commerce to promote SCORE 

  

 12/15 ± Russ Brewer attended the Board of Directors Meeting    

 of the  Adams County Chamber of Commerce to promote   

 SCORE 

 

 

Workshops/Seminars 

 

 11/4 ± Co-sponsored a workshop with the Community Development   

 Corporation of WesBanco ± 
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